

STATE SENATOR • 12TH SENATE DISTRICT

February 18, 2015

Supervisor Patrick Miles Chairman, Dane County Zoning and Land Regulation Committee 5410 North Pass McFarland, WI 53558

Dear Chairman Miles:

As a member of the Wisconsin State Senate, I have been watching with great interest the process involved with Enbridge's expansion of Line 61. The completion of this project is essential for the energy security of Wisconsin and the nation.

Based on media coverage, it is my understanding that the final approval for this expansion project continues to rest with your committee. Most recent reports indicate that the issue is insurance coverage. I would appreciate hearing from you on what your intentions are and when we can expect to see a final vote on this important issue.

I would appreciate your prompt response to my letter and will be following up with you if I do not hear from you in one week.

Sincerely,

TOM TIFFANY

Wisconsin State Senator 12<sup>th</sup> Senate District

cc:

Supervisor Al Matano

Supervisor Bob Salov

Supervisor Jerry Bollig

Supervisor Mary Kolar

Mark O'Connell, Executive Director, Wisconsin Counties Association

Kyle Christenson, Director of Government Affairs, Wisconsin Counties Association